
THANK YOU to Our Annual Fund Supporters 
2017 Grantors: 

Alice B. Jew Foundation 
Art 4 Moore Fund of the Tides Foundation 

Christ Church Cathedral 
Church of the Advent 

Community Foundation of Middle Tennessee 
Dan and Margaret Maddox Charitable Fund 

Dandridge Trust 
Dollar General Literacy Foundation 

Gannett Foundation 
Humanities Tennessee 

Joe C. Davis Foundation 
Junior League of Nashville 

Lockeland Springs Neighborhood Association 
Looking Out Foundation 

MDHA Summer Youth (CDBG funds) 
The Memorial Foundation 

Nashville Predators Foundation 
Project One Four 

Scripps Howard Foundation 
St. Ann's Episcopal Church 
St. George's Mission Fund 

2017 Corporate: 
Amazon Smile 

Baker, Donelson, Bearman, Caldwell & 
Berkowitz 

BNB Maximize 
Closetbox Inc. 
CREMA Coffee 

East Nashville Beer Works 
Fairytales Bookstore 

Flowerpot Press 
Franklin Web Printing 

Freeland Chevrolet 
Genesco Inc. 
GSRM Law 

Kroger Community Rewards 
LKQ Corporation 

MW Real Estate Company 
uBreakiFix Nashville 

Village Real Estate Services 
Wagon Wheel Title 

2017 Friends of ENHE: 

$2,500-$4,999 Eric Carle Friends 
Ann & Kurt Lance Krafft 

$1,000-$2,499 Maurice Sendak Friends 
Viola & Rusty Miller 
April & Bill Mullins 

Stephen Smith 
Joseph Taylor & Barry Baird 

$500-$999 Dr. Seuss Friends 
Kevin Bradley 

Vicki Brown & Chris Klein 
Anita Bugg & Christi Mooring 

Amanda Goodwin & R.P. Dempsey 
Kathleen Hoover-Dempsey 

Julia Mondelli 
Sandra Murray 

Sue Ross & Joyce Peacock 
Felice Rudolph 

Louis & Sherlene Schumacher 

$250-$499 Beatrix Potter Friends 
AJ & Allison Amos 

Laura Bilbrey 
Kitty Calhoon 

Sarah Cote & Daniel Reinker 
Ameshica Linsey 

Anne & Mark Manner 
Jim Mathis & J. Stephen McClure 

Rick & Jenny Pecoraro 
Cole & Angel Rogers 

Ketch Secor & Lydia Peelle 
*Robyn Smith & Christy Los 
John Snyders & Mike Wright 

Dustin Williams 

$100-$249 Mo Willems Friends 
Anonymous 

The Rev. Dr. & Mrs. W. Robert Abstein 
Barbara Arnett 

Patrick & Melissa Bahan 
Mojgan Bailey 

Roderick & Lisa Baldwin 
Bonnie & Josh Bogen 

Layla Boling 

Rick & Donna Britton 
Charlie & Rosemary Burdeshaw 

Paul Cook 
Jeff Davidson 
Shani Dowell 

Woods & Katherine Drinkwater 
Brandy Fenderson 

Constantine & Una Fenderson 
Neil Fladung 

Tom & Peg Hardin 
Alan & Alyssa Hayes 
Pam & Steve Hinkle 

Bill Hollings 
Lucie Janusz 

Katherine Knight 
Juliane Krueger 

Serene Lewis-Weinberg 
A’shonda Linsey 
Leigh MacMillan 

Matt & Tess Maniatis 
Kristina & Matthew Manzano 

Peter Martinelli 
Ryan & Carrie McCutcheon 

Jenna & Colby Miller 
Sarah & Michael Murray 
Katherine & Jason Murrie 

Charles Robert O’Dell 
Emily Pendergrass 

Donna Phillips 
William Richie 

Liz Rogers 
Sarah Russell & Jonathan Philpot 

Robin & Stephen Schumacher 
Daniel Sharfstein 

*Brittany & Jeff Simpson 
Jean Steinford 

Mr. & Mrs. Gregory Suhayda 
Veronica Taylor 

Jarrod & Heidi Vestal 
Linda & Lloyd Waldemar 

*Nathan & Jennifer Weinberg 
Carol Williams 

Kevin & Barbara Wisniewski 
Annie & Megan Youngblood 

A special thank you to all the individuals and businesses who support East Nashville Hope 
Exchange through the annual Booked for Dinner and Wine Tasting & Silent Auction events, 

especially our friends at St. Ann’s Episcopal Church and our Table Sponsors (*above).

P.O. Box 
68423  

Nashville, TN 
37206 www.enhopeexchange.org 

eastnhe@gmail.com 

Phone: 
615-254-3534 

Fax:  
615-242-4997 

Letter from the Executive Director 
Ameshica Linsey, M.Ed. 

2017 was a year of great results for ENHE students and families! We improved program 
retention, developed great partnerships, secured additional space, supported new readers, 
and added a new successful fall fundraiser, Booked for Dinner! Out of the 107 students who 
enrolled in the summer program, 87 completed with a pre- and post-assessment, all of 
whom demonstrated improvement in reading! In addition, daily program attendance 
increased significantly. 

We celebrated as students learned new sight words and increased reading levels, families 
developed new strategies and tools to better assist their children at home, we increased 
visibility in our community by becoming a first-time vendor at the Tomato Art Fest, and we 
engaged more of our neighbors at other community events. 

All of this was supported by more than 100 amazing volunteers who dedicated over 2,000 
hours in service and our invaluable community partners who provided space, books, 
services, snacks, and much more which greatly attributed to the success of our high-quality 
literacy program. While we weren’t fully funded, we have great initiatives and plans for 
additional funding in 2018. Our corporate sponsors have already increased their 
sponsorships, we have cultivated relationships with some amazing new grantors, and our 
individual donor base has increased remarkably. 

Your support makes this possible. You create hope and opportunity for students and 
families in our community.  

Thank you so much for making an 
impact. We are looking forward to an 
amazing year in 2018!   

Sincerely, 

Programs at a Glance 
East Nashville Hope 

Exchange serves children 
in elementary schools in 

the Stratford and 
Maplewood clusters 

through:  

Summer Program                
Six-week intensive full-day 

program built around literacy 
and community involvement. 

School Year Program 
Includes whole families in 

monthly workshops, 
continued literacy support, 
and community resource 

assistance. 

Tutoring                         
Literacy focused tutoring 
provided during evening 

programs.  

Book Libraries                         
Students receive free books 
to take home to build their 

own personal libraries. 

 2017 ANNUAL REPORT

MISSION:  To strengthen literacy of at-risk children in East Nashville.    
VISION:  Reading for Life.  

CORE VALUES:  We are passionately committed to… 
…Building relationships—with children, families, teachers, and the community;  

…Delivering high-quality programming;  
…Championing a life of success for each child. 



SUMMER PROGRAM HIGHLIGHTS  
Along with gains in literacy, hope blossoms in the 
exchange of ideas, inspiration, and support with the 
broader community. 
Under the guidance of 
certified teachers, 
students explored the 
theme “My Family, My 
Community, My World” 
through diverse 
interactions and 
project-based learning, 
reporting on their 
experiences in their 
student-created 
newspaper: 

Special Guests shared 
their areas of expertise with students on-site, including: 
Guest Readers: This program welcomed 41 community-
based guest readers and was integrated with thematic 
instruction. Students learned about their guests 
beforehand, considered how their essential questions 
related to the guests, and reflected on their guest readers 
in morning meeting and journal writing. 22 of the 41 Guest 
Readers were minority role models (54%) and the 
remaining 19 (46%) were Caucasian. 

We had a wonderful line-up of readers this year, including 
attorneys, doctors, professors, a real estate agent, 
government officials/politicians, authors, business leaders, 
a weatherman, an urban radio personality, engineers, a 
financial advisor, an accountant, a priest, a school 
principal, a teacher, sports figures, an editor, a restaurant 
owner, environmentalists, student family members, the 
Mounted Police, and several newspaper reporters. 

Humanities Guests: Turnip Green Creative Reuse, African 
American Music Museum, Nashville Library Puppet Truck,  
& Bringing Books to Life. 

Outside the Classroom: Nashville Predators, Nashville Zoo, 
Mama Moo of Misty Hill Farm & Weekly Water Play 

Guest Artists: Michael McBride, Linda Ragsdale, Ann Krafft 
& Katie Binkley 

Field Trips: Students took field trips to expand on their 
weekly sub-themes: a Jefferson Street tour, including 
Jefferson Street Sound Office, Heritage Park, Nashville 
Farmer’s Market, and Bicentennial Mall; a Fisk University 
Art Experience at the Carl Van Vechten Art Gallery, John 
Hope & Aurelia E. Franklin Library, and Cravath Hall; 
running their own ENHE Lemonade Stand at the East 
Nashville Turnip Truck; Global Education Center (for 
African & Latin American Culture and Dancing); and 
Nashville Zoo’s Wildlife on Wheels.   

“My favorite part is when they teach you how to help your child 
read and understand what they are reading.” - ENHE Parent 

A publication of the 2nd, 3rd and  

4th grade students of the  

East Nashville Hope Exchange  

Summer Literacy Program
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ACHIEVEMENTS 
Summer Program 
107 students enrolled at two locations. 87 students completed the program with 

both pre- and post-assessment.  
98% of students either maintained their current level or showed gains in at least 3 

areas of literacy assessment.  
Every student took home at least one book each day of the program for a total of at 

least 28 books. 
95% of families would send their children to the program again next summer. 

School Year Program 
98% of students in the 2016-17 School Year program showed improvement in their 

text-level data markers. 

Whole-Family Support 
97% of families in the Summer Program and 98% of families in the School year program reported they are better able to 

help their children learn to read as a result of participating in East Nashville Hope Exchange. 
92% of families attended at least one family engagement event in the summer. 
79% of families regularly read with children & logged their minutes.

“They really take the time out 
for each individual child.”  

- ENHE Parent 

ENROLLMENT & PARTICIPATION 
Student Enrollment Data: 
● Students on Free/Reduced lunch: 66 of 77 (86%) who 

responded to the questionnaire 
● African-American: 79 (91%); Caucasian: 8 (9%) 
● Hispanic ethnicity (of either race): 6 (7%) 
● Male students: 47 (54%); Female students: 40 (46%) 

Family Participation: 
● Families attended weekly engagement workshops with 
family meals during the Summer Program. 
● Parents/Caregivers active in the program: 66 families 
had 101 adults who regularly participated in the 
Summer Program.  
● During the School Year Program, monthly Family 
Workshops presented a reading skills instruction/
practice and introduced a strengths-based exchange of 
ideas on developing the 40 Building Blocks of Healthy 
Development as outlined by the Search Institute in The 
Developmental Assets®. 

Volunteer Participation:   
Volunteers are an essential part of the ENHE program, 
serving as Guest Readers, Reading Buddies, and Family 
Engagement food helpers. Recruiting volunteers and 
training them on a daily basis is an ongoing process. Not 
including extensive board support, volunteers logged 
thousands of hours this year, especially during the 
summer at: Warner—835 hours, Ross ELC—618 hours, 
St. Ann’s Family Engagement—175 hours.   

 

A 2011 study by the RAND Corportion, “Making Summer Count. How 
Summer Programs Can Boost Children’s Learning,” reported the national 
range of costs for summer reading programs is $7-$14 per hour per child. The 
East Nashville Hope Exchange summer program budget for 2017 was 
$146,534. The program was 28 days for 7 hours each day for a total of 196 
hours. Therefore, the cost per child per hour for the 87 students who 
completed the program was $8.59/child/hr.  

Warner 
28%

School Year Program 
15%

Management & Fundraising 
28%

Ross ELC 
29%

2018 BOARD OF DIRECTORS 
Brittany Simpson, J.D. (President) 
Emily Allison-Hearn (Secretary) 

Kevin Bradley (Treasurer) 
Woods Drinkwater 

Kathleen V. Hoover-Dempsey, Ph.D. 
Lakesha Moore, M.Ed. 

Katherine Murrie 
Jeremy Norden-Paul 

Emily Pendergrass, Ph.D. 
Cole D. Rogers, Esq. 

The Reverend Kira Schlesinger 
Joseph Taylor, M.D. 

Allen Walker 
Jennifer Weinberg 
Kevin Wisniewski 

Annie Youngblood 
Robyn Nentwig (Intern)  

2017 BOARD MEMBERS 
Judge Rachel Bell 

The Reverend Rick C. Britton 
Ron Jones 
Ann Krafft 

Dustin Williams 
Ronald Wooding, Ed.D.  

Program 
3%Events 

14%
Board 

5%

Individual/Corporate  
18%

Grants 
60%

2017 FINANCES

Total Income: $170,269

Total Expense: $189,713


